The Lakeside Practice PPG

Notes arising from meeting
Friday 13th December 2024 at 10.00am – 11.30am
Chair

Ellen Hutchinson (LP), Emma Chappell (LP)
Minutes
Ellen Hutchinson (LP)
Present

Dorian Dodds (P), John Hudson (P), Diana Hudson (P), Fay Johnstone (P), Geoffrey Smith (P), Dawn Ford (P), Jean Wood (P), Dawn Symeou (P), Sally McNaught (PCN)
Apologies

Leonard Cathrine (P), Austin White (Cllr), Iris Beech (Cllr), Christine Moore (P), Ivan Saxton (P), Madeline Saxton (P), Nichola Roberts (P), Ian Gow (P)
	Ref
	 Item 
	Notes

	Action

	1
	Welcome, Introduction & Apologies
	All were welcomed to the meeting. The group was introduced to Sally, our new care co-ordinator for the Primary Care Network.
	

	 2

	Minutes from last meeting
	We spent most of the session discussing Modern General Practice and the changes that the practice would be implementing. Our go live date is 27/01/2025. It was again discussed that this was a pilot system that would run until the end of April. 
The new telephone system was discussed. This was implemented in November. Some of the group had received callbacks and were happy with the way this was working. There was no longer a busy tone, and our number was no longer withheld. We were asked to provide figures regarding the callback system in the next meeting. This will then show us how the new system has been working since November. 
We spent some time asking how we could inform patients of the Total Triage system. We discussed using social media, posters and information in the waiting room, sending text messages etc. We also discussed educating patients on using the NHS app. Care co-ordinators would be undergoing training on the NHS app and the new Total Triage system so that they could educate the patient population. 
	Provide figures for callbacks in next meeting
Practice to inform patient population on the upcoming changes

	3

	Practice updates

	We informed the group that reception would be having an extra member of staff in the morning to cope with the phone lines. There will now be 3 members of staff in a morning.
Sally McNaught introduced herself and role to the group. She is a new care co-ordinator working for the Primary Care Network and supporting practices. Sally is training in social prescribing so will hopefully be working within our community soon. Social prescribing is a way for health professionals to connect people to community activities, groups and services that support their practical, social and emotional needs. Sally is very new to the role, but we will keep updating the group on how she is getting on. 

	

	4

	AOB

	As the new triage system was due to start in January, the group felt that we would need to get up and running before we could comment on how effective it was.
This will be the focus in the next meeting.

. 


	

	5
	Closure of meeting
	EH and EC thanked for attending. 

For any future agenda items please email ellen.hutchinson@nhs.net 
Time and date of next meeting: Wednesday 2nd April 2025 at 10.30am

	



